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Statement of Legislative Intent: 
 

  

This Statement of Legislative Intent (SLI) would request that the Office of Planning and Community 
Development (OPCD), with the Seattle Department of Transportation, the Department of Parks and 
Recreation, Seattle Public Utilities, Finance and Administrative Services, and the Department of 
Neighborhoods, report to the City Council's Public Assets and Native Communities, or successor 
committee, by December 1, 2022 on options for potential public uses of the Stone Avenue N right-of-way 
between N 115th Street and N 125th Street that could activate the space and provide an amenity for 
nearby residents.  
 
Stone Avenue N is a block east of Aurora Avenue North. This section of Stone runs between two mobile 
home parks and a golf driving range. The middle section of this corridor is unpaved with a pedestrian path 
running through it.  
 
OPCD is intending to kick off a neighborhood planning project with the Aurora-Licton Springs community in 
the next few months. This corridor is just north of that area and OPCD has indicated a willingness to look at 
the Stone Avenue N corridor in the context of that broader planning effort. This work would be coordinated 
with SDOT's SR 99/Aurora Ave N Planning and Design Study. Any improvements to the corridor should 
occur after connecting those living in the corridor with appropriate housing services. 

 

     

Responsible Council Committee(s): 
 

  

Public Assets & Native Communities 
 

     

Date Due to Council: 
 

    
 

December 1, 2022 
 

 

     

 

 

 


